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BOARD  MEETINGS : 2ND  FRIDAY  OF 

EACH  MONTH   AT  8PM  AT  THE  AD-

MINISTRATION  BUILDING . 

 

§ April 08, 2016 

§ May 13, 2016 

§ June 10, 2016 

§ July 08, 2016 

§ August 12, 2016 

 

Let your voice be heard.  Please 

make every effort to attend these 

meetings. 
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 The other night I watched a skunk chase a raccoon out of my yard, which to me is a 

pretty clear sign that spring is here.  As we begin this new season, we begin to get all sorts of 

wildlife, including the insects.  We all know how much of a mess the Gypsy Moth caterpillars 

made of this community last year, and news reports are talking about another rough year this 

year.  Fortunately, the Board has agreed to hire a pesticide spraying service to apply the indus-

try-standard and mostly harmless Gypsy Moth killer 76B Foray in our community to protect our 

trees from further damage.  The bill will be paid for by the Association, thanks in part to pro-

gress made in our payment plan program which is helping some members that fell behind in 

paying their dues to catch up.  All we need from the members is their permission to spray their 

properties.  The Gypsy Moth committee was created to help manage the spraying program, and 

you can find more information in their report later in this newsletter. 

 I volunteered to serve as President of this community because I felt that the Board was 

struggling a bit and that I could help things run more smoothly.  Although we sometimes hit 

some bumps in the road, I believe that the current board is committed to doing what is right for 

this community and has made progress towards doing so.  However, just like in government, 

this association is run by the members and for the members.  Without the involvement of the 

members, we can never hope to truly serve this community in the way the members need us to 

serve.  We have only 6 directors to serve 567 properties when the By-Laws allow for 11 direc-

tors, and we have very few homeowners coming to meetings or contacting the office to provide 

their thoughts.  Many homeowners have even told me that they do not read these newsletters.  

I understand that everyone is pressed for time these days, but I urge you the members to keep 

track of what is going on in your community.  If you cannot make it to the meetings because of 

the timing, let us know and the board can consider changing the dates to accommodate the 

members.  The minutes for our meetings are posted on our website so you may see what the 

Board has been up to, and you can always contact the office to let us know what you think.  We 

also have the By-Law Review committee, which is currently looking into what needs to be 

changed or updated in our By-Laws, and they will be glad to accept any suggestions from mem-

bers.  Remember, there is no community without the members. 

 I believe that is all I have to say.  Remember to let us know soon whether you want 

your property sprayed for Gypsy Moths, and to keep tabs on what's going on.  I hope everyone 

has a delightful Spring! 

 

Thank You, 

Timothy Duncan 

President THCA 
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insufficient to accomplish everything 

that everyone would like to see done.   

 

On the expense side of the ledger, for 

the most part there are no significant 

deviations from the budget as costs 

have trended as expected.  Snow Re-

moval continues to be our single larg-

est expense and even with the mild 

winter, through the end of February 

we are $5,000 over budget as we 

have spent $28,700 against a budg-

et of $23,700.  However, overall, our 

total costs are just $2,000 over 

budget as we have spent a total of 

$43,000 versus the budgeted 

amount of $41,000 indicating areas 

other than Snow Removal have been 

slightly better than expected.   

 

Lastly, the Board has approved and 

allotted $25,000 towards a gypsy moth 

suppression program this year.  These 

costs were not part of the original 

budget but the feeling is that between 

better-than-expected collections and 

continued cost controls, the cost of this 

program will be covered while staying 

on budget and not dipping into re-

serves.   

 

If you have any questions from a finan-

cial perspective, please come to one of 

our meetings and I would be more than 

happy to discuss them. 

 

Thank You, 

 

Tony Mack 

Treasurer 

TREASURERõS REPORT 

 Dear Property Owners,  

 Happy Spring everyone!  

2016 has gotten off to a reasona-

bly good start as through February 

we have collected approximately 

90% of the dues that were budget-

ed for the year or $160,000 out of 

the budgeted $180,000.  While our 

best collection months are now 

behind us, I am hopeful we will sur-

pass our collections budget over 

the course of the next few months.  

This still does not alleviate the 

overall collection problem that 

plagues our community as our 

budget conservatively estimates 

that we will only receive 60% of all 

member dues that were billed.  

Even if we exceed our estimates, a 

30% to 40% uncollectible rate is 

2016 SPRING ISSUE COMMUNITY EVENTS COM MITTEE REPORT  
Hello everyone! The Events Committee is ready for another year.  We are looking for new 

members to join us.  The meetings are held on Wednesday night at 6:30pm at the community 

center.  Have ideas?  Please let us know!  We are open to all suggestions to make our community 

a fun place to live. 

We will be holding our two annual yard sales, Block Party, and our Christmas event this 

year.  Information for events will be posted on our Facebook page, our website, and the neighbor-

hood Nextdoor site.  Flyers will be included through the community newsletter when possible. 

If you  have any plastic fillable Easter eggs, the Events Committee would appreciate any 

donations for future Easter egg hunts.  They can be dropped off at the community center. 

Thank you to everyone for making last yearõs events a success.  Hope to see you all this 

year at our events!   

    Rose Aumick 

   Events Committee Chairperson 

The By-Law Review Committee 
 

 ¢ƘŜ .ȅ-[ŀǿ wŜǾƛŜǿ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǳǇŘŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ wǳƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ wŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ .ƭǳŜ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ ¢I/!Φ  
¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ŀƴȅκŀƭƭ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ 
ǘƻ ¢I/! ǘƻ Ƴȅ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴΦ   

 tƭŜŀǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊΦ 

        aǳǊƛŜƭ DŜƛŜǊǎōŀŎƘ 

        .ȅ-[ŀǿ wŜǾƛŜǿ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ /ƘŀƛǊ 
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 Volunteers Needed.  Please contact the office if you are interested. 

 

 

 

          If property owners have problems with standing water in your area, please e-

mail pictures to thca2@verizon.net, so we can better address drainage problems. 

                     If anyone is aware of any missing street signs and pot holes, please feel free 

to call the office to report it.   

 

            Remember from Rt. 191 where Browns Hill Road starts, up Timber Hill Road 

to the Paradise/Price township line, is a Paradise Township Road, please report any problems with 

this road to Paradise Township at 570-595-9880.  

  

     Thanks for your patience and all your help.  

     

 

ROAD COMMITTEE  

2016 SPRING ISSUE 

CRIME WATCH COMMITTE E     

Suggestions on how to protect your home & Property 

§ Motion lights on the outside of your home 

§ Electric timers to turn on some lights on the inside of your home 

§ Alarm system; there are do it yourself or call a local alarm company 

§ Install a driveway alarm, which is òdo it yourselfó 

§ Lock the doors on your automobiles and if you have an alarm, turn it on.  

Keep all your electronic car gadgets out of sight.  Put on a keyed gas cap for 

your automobiles, so your gas canõt be siphoned. 

 

The above equipment may be found at Sears, Radio-Shack, Harbor Freight, and E-Bay.  

Local Alarm companies can be found in the Yellow Pages. 

 

If you are interested in volunteering, please call the office at 570-629-5058.  We can 

certainly use more help in trying to prevent crimes in our community. 

 

 

Volunteers Needed  

   This is an important committee to maintain 

the value of the community as well as property 

value.  The committee is currently seeking vol-

unteers to assist in making this committee a 

success.  

    Please report any graffiti within Timber Hill 

Community Association by calling the office.  

You will need to provide an exact location, such 

as a street location or intersection.  Our com-

mittee has been working very diligently to clean 

any graffiti when seen on our patrols or when it 

has been reported. 

   Please contact the Timber Hill Administrative 

Building @ (570)629-5058. Any time you can 

contribute to this committee is time that is 

greatly appreciated. 

Check the website for updates on meetings.  

Volunteers Needed  



4 

Product and service endorsement supporting Timber Hill Community Association are solely intended to provide a resource which members find useful.  It does 

not imply endorsement by the Association.  Please call 570-629-5058 for more information. 

CAPP Committee Newsletter Report ð Spring 2016 
 

The CAPP Committee is responsible for identifying and addressing violations to our òBlue Bookó which in-

cludes our Bylaws; the Rules and Regulations; as well as the Uniform Covenants, Conditions and Re-

strictions. Complaints or Concerns can be submitted to CAPP Committee via email at 

thca_capp@verizon.net; through the Associations website (www.timber-hill.com), just click on contact and 

be sure to choose òComplaint/Report Violationó from the drop down menu alongside òReason for Con-

tactó; or by contacting the office.  

 

C.A.P.P. Committee has received a number of disputes in regards to  

 

Private Property. Every lot in this community has defined boundaries and all are privately owned. En-

croaching on property that you do not own and/or are not otherwise entitled to be on without permission 

of the owner is Trespassing which is punishable by law. No property owner should be forced to erect 

fence walls (which is restricted by our CC&Rõs) or place signage to prevent intrusion on their property.  

 

Assessment of Late Fees. Although the By-laws as well as the invoices make it abundantly clear that pay-

ment of dues is due annually by February 15th, many member have requested exceptions be made to the 

assessment of Administrative/Late Fees for a variety of reasons.  

 

The Board was informed of these disputes; however, it is not within the Boards authority to waive or re-

duce the fees. The Board has decided to consult with legal counsel to determine the possible courses of 

action.  

 

It appears to me that the only way a waiver of individual fees can be accomplished is by an affirmative 

vote of the membership at a duly convened meeting of the membership, which requires attendance of at 

least 10% of the members in good standing. Since we currently only have one scheduled membership 

meeting per year, a special meeting of the membership would need to be called or this issue will need to 

be addressed at the Annual Meeting. Please refer to your òBlue Bookó for further information.  

 

Traffic. All traffic laws apply within our community. See Rules and Regulations on the first and second 

page of your Blue Book for specific details and please obey all stop signs and speed limits.  

 

Membership in a private community carries with it responsibilities as well as obligations. While the Associ-

ation makes every conceivable and practical effort to keep the membership and residents of the commu-

nity informed; it is ultimately the responsibility of every member to avail themselves of that information.  

 

Our òBlue Bookó consists of three sections which are the CC&Rõs, Rules and Regulations, and the Bylaws 

providing some of the guidelines all members of Timber Hill Community, including the  

mailto:thca_capp@verizon.net
http://www.timber-hill.com
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Board of Directors, must follow. These guidelines were compiled as a collaborative effort and adopted by 

a majority vote of the membership. Federal, State and Local laws do apply in private communities. The 

contents of the òBlue Bookó are in addition to or clarification of these laws. The Association provides a 

copy of the Blue Book to every member of the community as part of the resale packet. Additional copies 

are available by request at the Office if needed. This information is also available on our website as well 

as a pleather of other information including agendas, meeting minutes, newsletters, notification of cur-

rent happenings and events. The events committee hosts a Facebook page exclusively for Timber Hill 

Community Events. Newsletters are mailed and/or emailed to the membership 4 times a year at the turn 

of every season.  

 

Many times I have been told by individual members that they donõt read these documents or that they do 

not check the website or attend meetings for a variety of reasons. If you choose not to remain informed 

or not to be involved in the decisions that have to be made, you have also chosen to live with the conse-

quences and the responsibility for making that choice. 

 

This is our community. If we all do our share, it will help keep our community a place we can all be proud 

of.  

 

Volunteers are always needed and welcome. The time has come for me to step down as Chairperson for 

this committee. Please contact Tricia if you are interested in volunteering for this or any other committee 

or if you are interested in joining the Board of Directors.   

Gypsy Moth Committee 
 

 The committee is thankful that the board has voted to approve the pay-

ment for Bruceõs Flying Service to spray our community.  The total estimated 

cost for the spraying service is $23,200.00.  The nontoxic spray will be applied 

between May 12th - 18 th.  We will notify you of the exact day closer to the time.  

We must be informed if you want to opt in or out of your property being 

sprayed by April 11th.  Please fill out the enclosed form and return it to the of-

fice.  If you have any questions, you may contact the office. 

 

     Bobbi Snyder 

    Gypsy Moth Committee Chair  
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2016 Gypsy Moth Suppression Program Ballot 

 

 
 

Please complete the below information, check the appropriate lines and return to  

Timber Hill Community Association, Inc., P.O. Box 321, Henryville, PA 18332.  

Ballots must be signed by all property owners listed on the deed and received no  

later than April 11, 2016. If you own multiple lots please list all the Lot  

numbers separately.  

 

 

Please provide your current contact information below so we may provide  

additional information as it becomes available. 

 

Name: _______________________________________      Lot #: ____________ 

 

Mailing Address: ______________________________________ 

   

       ______________________________________ 

 

Phone: ______________________________________________ 

 

Email: _______________________________________________ 

 

 

___ Yes I would like to be included in the Aerial Spraying program for 2016. 

 

___ No I would not like to be included in the Aerial Spraying program for 2016 

 

 

 ___ Health concerns 

 ___ Environmental/Ecological 

 ___ Other (Please explain briefly) 

 

 

 

Signed, 

_____________________________ ________________________________ 
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2016 SPRING ISSUE 

NEW PROPERTY OWNERS  

   We would like to welcome all 
new members to Timber Hill 
Community Association.  

 

   If you need any Information 
regarding the           communi-
ty, please contact us at 570-
629-5058, email us at 
thca2@verizon.net or visit the 
website at www.timber -
hill.com  

    

Please make sure the commu-
nity has your correct mailing 
address and phone number. 
 
 Also, feel free to stop by the 
office to introduce yourself 
and ask any questions about 
your community.  Our office 
hours are MondayðFriday 
from 9am-3pm, the 2nd Sat-
urday of every month  from 
9am-1pm and closed the fol-
lowing Monday.  

PROPERTY OWNER RESPO NSIBILITY  

Please remember to keep your culvert clean and 

free of  debris so that the water can run freely 

through the culvert pipe rather than on the road or 

through your neighborõs property.   
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